






























Dear Chairman Borst, Commissioners, and Commission Staff,

    Your time and attention are greatly appreciated as you weigh the proposed 
sale of Caesars Entertainment Indiana Racino Properties to Eldorado Resorts.  The 
enormity of your decision and its impact on Hoosiers is apparent. 

Please be aware, after a multitude of meetings and considerations, The Indiana 
Thoroughbred Owners and Breeders Association has chosen to stand in support 
of this merger.  

The Carano Family and Eldorado Resorts have expressed a level of commitment, 
investment and dedication we deem essential to the continuation and growth of 
our Indiana Racino Facilities, our Indiana Thoroughbred Industry, and our Hoosier 
communities. 

These Racinos were created for so much more than entertainment facilities.  
They  were intended to support a sector of the agriculture industry that extends 
throughout our state.  Eldorado Resorts have the ability to fulfill this purpose. We 
are encouraged by the potential of partnering with Eldorado Resorts and their 
management team to foster improved opportunities for Indiana Horsemen and to 
create a greater positive impact for our Hoosier homeland. 

Sincerly,

Bruce Murphy

Bruce Murphy, ITOBA President

me
Cross-Out



 

OFFICE OF THE DEAN 
Lynn Hall of Veterinary Medicine 
625 Harrison Street, Room 1176, West Lafayette, IN 47907 
Office: 765-494-7608     Fax: 765-496-6235 

July 10, 2020 
 

Indiana Horse Racing Commission 
1302 N. Meridian, Suite 175 
Indianapolis, IN 46202 

 

RE: Equine Hospital commitment in regards to the merger of Eldorado Resorts and Caesars Entertainment 
 

Dear Commissioners and Staff, 
 
I am pleased to write in support of the merger under consideration between Eldorado Resorts and Caesars 
Entertainment. 
 
As you know the racing industry is very strong in Indiana and significantly impacts the economy. Equine athletes are 
the heart of the industry and their health and safety are of upmost importance. 
 
With the proposed merger, it is important for the College of Veterinary Medicine at Purdue University and the equine 
hospital in Shelbyville to be assured that the remaining financial commitment of nearly $750,000 to the equine 
specialty hospital will be fulfilled. I am pleased to know that Eldorado is committed to honoring this commitment. 
Not only fulfilling that commitment, but also working together to rebrand the equine specialty hospital to include 
Caesars sponsorship once the merger is complete. This will demonstrate a long term dedication to the equine 
industry and its many stakeholders. 
 
We look forward to working with the new company leadership to advance the equine racing industry within the state 
and welcome future opportunities to further our partnership for the health of equine athletes. 
 
Thank you for your time regarding this important matter. 

 

Respectfully, 
 

 
Willie M. Reed, DVM, Ph.D. 
Dean 
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